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It’s embarrassing to admit, but I had no idea that March had been designated as the month to celebrate a commitment to ethics. The calendar did not come with even the simplest instructions as to the customary method of celebrating this special event. There are no greeting cards connected with the occasion. It is not a national holiday and there are no particular colors such as the wearin’ of the green is to St. Patrick’s Day. 

Frankly, without the aid of Google and an obscure reference to the occurrence, it would have completely escaped my attention. Intrigued and relatively confident that it would not appear on my Hallmark™ calendar, I attempted to track down the origins. While I’m not sure it was established by the CPCU Society, their website certainly had the most relative information. 

The Chartered Property Casualty Underwriters Society’s national website offered many training tools, articles and polls related to the area of ethics awareness. (www.cpcusociety.org). Locally, the Central Oklahoma Chapter President, Barbara Anderson, tells me that on March 31, they will be teaming up with the American Institute for CPCU, the Insurance Institute of America and the Insurance Marketing Communications Association to host a special webcast on “Today's Ethical Challenge.”

It occurred to me that the CPCU Society is onto a pretty good idea. A “celebration” is exactly the type of refreshing change we need – a positive departure from the battery of indiscretions we’ve seen over the past few years. But, where does one find causes to celebrate? 

Turning first to the internet, investors can identify companies whose ratings in the area of social responsibility are high. They can also quickly discover if a company’s reputation for ethics is sterling or objectionable – and invest accordingly.

The point is this: investors are actively seeking companies with strong ethical values that they can “celebrate” with their investment dollars. An LRN poll published in January indicated that, when making investment decisions, many Americans “place a higher value on a corporation’s ethical reputation than on its financial performance.”

The desire to “celebrate” the efforts of good corporate citizens does not stop on Wall Street. The LRN survey revealed that shoppers are willing to pay higher prices to buy from a company with a strong reputation of ethical behavior. In fact, “seven in ten Americans (70%) have at some point decided not to purchase products or services from a company because of questionable ethics.” The impact this celebration can have on a company’s bottom line is significant.

Where else can we find reasons to celebrate ethics in corporate America?

Completely coincidentally, the Oklahoma Business Ethics Consortium is making a concerted effort this month to seek out organizations that promote ethical behavior in their workplaces. The application for the OkEthics Compass Award is intentionally a tough one – not something that one can pick up a day or two beforehand and respond with a fluffy PR piece. In the end, the positive examples and solid processes shared by companies making it to the finalist round of this awards program will help promote higher ethical standards for all – and that should be cause for everyone to celebrate March as “Ethics Awareness Month.” 

